

## CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL
310 CITY HALL
15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD
SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

February 9, 2018

Kwei Fang 2144 Temple Ct St Paul MN 55104

VIA EMAIL: XBTWO@yahoo.com

Re: Appeal for Property at 2144 Temple Court

Dear Mr. Fang:

This is to confirm that on February 6, 2018 at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond stated that she is going to withhold her recommendation, pending the results of your upcoming inspections. There will be an inspection to occur by Lisa Martin on Friday, February 9, 2018 at 10:00 a.m. to determine if the extension cords are removed, make sure there are clear exit pathways and the front and back doors are secured. She asks that you work with the contractor to get the permit(s) finaled. If those conditions are met, Lisa Martin will conduct an inspection on April 12, 2018 at 10:00 a.m. for the remaining items. If a hearing is necessary, we will have a Legislative Hearing on Tuesday, April 17, 2018 at 11:00 a.m. in Room 330 City Hall to discuss further.

The City Council Public Hearing is on February 21, 2018 at 3:30 p.m. in Room 300 City Hall.

Any questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely,

/s/

Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

cc: Lisa Martin